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NEWSLETTER INTRODUCTION
Winter 2022 - Special Edition

Dear Friends,

Through the wonderful blessings of the Lord, we recently had an opportunity to send the GBHI President, Penny Curtis, 
to the Youth Home for her very first “boots on the ground” visit to meet the children and conduct some much-needed 
business at the Home and in the community.

The articles in this newsletter were sent to us by the children and staff at the Youth Home shortly after our visit to express 
their thanks to you for your ongoing love and support.

Penny, Rex, & David Visit to Malawi
On 3rd September 2022, Penny, Rex and David arrived here in Malawi. 

We welcomed them with great joy. We were so happy to meet each other. It was a moment joy for all of us at the youth 
home. 

We thank Momma Penny and the entire Board for everything you did for us during this time.  A lot of necessary material 
were bought that are making our work much easier than before. 
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Spiritual Guidance and Deliverance

Rex and David did a great job of changing our life’s spiritually. We had a prayer ceremony and dedication to our Lord 
Jesus Christ. They taught us how to grow spiritually and how to live a life pleasing our Lord Jesus Christ. 

Rex and David laid their hands on Momma Emily to pray and free her from the obstacles she has been encountering. They 
also prayed for the children who had various problems and at the end of prayers we received the Lord’s Supper. 
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NEW LAPTOP AND 
COMPUTER LESSONS

We have a new a laptop now there are three laptops’ 
in total. This has also led to an increase in number of 
children learning computer. 

These laptops help us in many ways at the Youth Home 
i.e. sending and receiving emails, printing pamphlets 
and computer lessons. Which our children are very much 
interested in, currently we have more than 8 children who 
are learning computer which is also making them to work 
hard in school so that they will become computer experts. 

We are very grateful for the purchase of this laptop.

New Face at the Home:
David

When Penny was in Blantyre in Lunzu, the then Bishop 
Zakalia brought a woman who had a 13-year-old son 
named David.  David’s biological father died sometimes 
back and David’s mother remarried but his stepfather 
kicked David out and he went to live with his grandmother 
but sadly the grandmother died after some months David 
moved in her house. And David went back to his mother’s 
house where he was being bullied. Because of the bullying 
that he faces, David’s performance at school dropped and 
final exams to step into another class fails which affects 
his mother mentally, his mother didn’t finish school but 
she wants her son to be educated. 

Penny’s journey to Malawi has saved David’s future, David 
was taken to Youth Home in Ntcheu where he lives and 
continues his education. David is now living happily with 
his friends and school is going on well.

Photo taken before coming to the HomePhoto taken before coming to the Home
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In Malawi we experiencing power outages as a result of cyclones we experienced during last year rainy season which 
resulted in damage of machines at Hydroelectric Power Station and most of the times we do not have electricity, but 
Momma Penny got us Solar Electric Systems that is helping us a lot; for example, the children read easily at night, the 
women cook uninterrupted in the kitchen during blackout and the security bulbs are helping the guards to monitor 
around the campus properly.

SOLAR ELECTRIC SYSTEM AND
SECURITY LIGHTS
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GUARDS
We guards are very happy to receive these uniforms, we enjoy your stay here and it was amazing seeing you having fun 
with the kids. These uniforms will help the community to recognize us and aware that this home is being protected. We 
are very proud and will do our work diligently and skillfully. Thanks to you Momma Penny and The Entire Board. 

CARE TAKERS
We are very happy with what you have done for us. We really appreciate the uniforms you bought for us. These uniforms 
will help us a lot in many ways. We also thank you for purchasing a stove, cups, plates, security bulbs and many more. Our 
work is easy now and everything we need in the kitchen is available. Specials thanks for the gifts you have given us may 
God bless you, thank you. 

New Caretaker and Guard Uniforms
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Faces of Joy!
Faces full of joy which could be seen on the face of every other child at The Youth Home. They were so happy about your 
arrival you made their day. You brought them so many gifts and they appreciate it. You played together, danced, sang 
songs praising God in Heaven and read bible stories. It’s hard for the kids to forget you Momma Penny, Rex and David, you 
are amazing people and you are loved so much.
Special thanks to the entire Board for making it possible to organize this trip as well as the sponsors who sent various 
gifts. You are always in our hearts and prayers. Words can’t express much but we are thankful for everything you have 
done for us.
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Boarding Secondary School Kids

We are hopefully thinking that you’re alright there in America. Here in Malawi we are all fine especially us as your children 
living at boarding secondary schools far from Home, our brothers and sisters and staff members at the youth home.

The main objective of writing this is to thank you for the special things you are doing in our lives. Here at school we are 
living a life that is very exhilarating and we are doing so many things here at boarding secondary school. 

We would like to thank you for what you did when you were here Momma in Malawi. You bought us shoes that are very 
good looking, clothes, bags and so many things thank you Momma and the entire Board. May the Lord be your fortress 
and your strength in your tireless work because you are doing humbly and voluntarily may the almighty Lord Bless you.

With much Love from your kiddos
Chisomo, Pilirani, Luness, Rabecca, Lucy, Chikumbutso, Rasheed & Collins
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